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MINUTES OF HORSMONDEN PARISH COUNCIL 
PLANNING MEETING HELD IN HORSMONDEN VILLAGE HALL, HORSMONDEN  

AT 7.30 P.M. ON 18TH OCTOBER 2016 
 

Copyright Notice - Plans, drawing and material submitted to the Council are protected by the Copyright Acts (Section 47, 1988 Act). You may only use material that is 

downloaded or printed for consultation purposes, to compare current applications with previous schemes and to check whether developments have been completed in 

accordance with approved plans. Further copies must not be made without the prior permission of the copyright owner 

 
Present:  Cllrs March, Holloway, Stevens, Isaacs, Russell, Davis, Jenkinson and Richards 
  
In attendance   Lucy Noakes ( Clerk) and 1 member of the public present.  
               
   
Declarations of Interest: Declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests in accordance with the Code of Conduct were 
invited.  None were recorded 
 
 
1.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 None 
 

 

2.  PUBLIC SESSION  
 

None 
  

 
3.  PLANNING    
 
3.1  Applications/Submissions:  
 

Planning Application No: TW/16/06790/FULL 
Proposal: Erection of a timber balcony to include a car port 
Location: Broadford Oast Goudhurst Road Horsmonden Tonbridge Kent 
Recommendation: Approval 
Proposal: Cllr Richards, second Cllr Davis. Unanimous 
Comments: Reasonable addition to the building 

 
 
3.2   Applications granted and refused. 
Applications Granted 
TW/16/06106/FULL – Highlands Farm Oast, Marle Place Road, Horsmonden 
TW/16/05701/FULL – 9 Lamberts Place, Horsmonden 
Applications Refused. 
TW/16/06348/LAWPRO – 33 Morley Drive, Horsmonden 
 
 
3.3 Other planning matters ( discussion only – no decisions) 
Cllr March raised the issue that there is no lighting in Willards Place. There has recently been a spate of vandalism to cars in this 
area and parishioners would feel safer with some lighting in the vicinity. However  it was understood that when the original 
planning application for Willards Place was granted lighting was not a part of the plans and  that there may not be any funding 
for lighting to be put into the site. 
Cllr March requested that this matter be put on the agenda for 7th November meeting. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.43pm. 
 
 
 


